
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

Regular Meeting 
Village Hall Hagenah Conference Room 

 675 Village Court 
  
 Monday, December 17, 2012 
 7:00 p.m.  
 
 

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 
accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 
 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Joe Keefe, Chairman  
Jim Hirsch 
Mitch Melamed 
John Nesbitt 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 

 
 

2. APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER 2012 MEETING MINUTES 
 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 
 

November 2012 Summary Report 
 
 

          5.  2013 CAPITAL PLAN REVIEW 
 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
Meeting Minutes 

  November 19, 2012 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
 

The Golf Course Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:30 p.m. at the 
Glencoe Village Hall.  The following members were present: 

   
  Joe Keefe 

Jim Hirsch 
Mitch Melamed 
John Nesbitt 
Scott Shore  
 
Committee member Ron Schmidt was absent. 
 

2. APPROVAL OF THE OCTOBER 2012 MEETING MINUTES  
The meeting minutes for October were approved as written. 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
There was no public comment. 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  
• Stella Nanos presented the October monthly report and financial 

statement.  She informed the committee that we were currently 1,708 
rounds over budget and 2,394 rounds over last season. 

• The 7th tee expansion project was discussed.  Stella described the 
expansion details and the benefits the larger tee will have for the golfers. 

• The Senior Fall Classic was reviewed, this was the first time the event 
was held and it was very well received.  The event will become part of the 
permanent calendar of events for the Club. 

• Stella informed the committee that she made a presentation on the 
Club’s sustainability efforts at a fundraiser held at the Club.  The 
committee thought it was great exposure and the information that was 
presented should be readily available to the public. 

• It was suggested that the Club’s sustainability information be included in 
the next Glencoe Quarterly. 

• A question was raised on the chemical expense line item.  Stella 
explained that the timing of the invoices was off due to the necessity to 
use chemicals at different intervals this season due to the drought. 

• The credit card fees were discussed.  They are higher than the budgeted 
expense because we brought in more revenue than budgeted.  Stella 
informed the committee that Dave Clark reviewed our credit card rates 
and that we are receiving the lowest rates available.  

• Stella Nanos estimated the end of season NOI to be $280,000. 
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• A question was raised asking if committee member names should be 

omitted from the minutes and only referred to as a committee member.  
Stella replied that she didn’t believe the names should be omitted but 
that she would follow up with the Village manager. 

• Stella informed the committee that Hel’s Kitchen will be the new food and 
beverage provider for the next two seasons.  We can expect better pricing, 
sanitation, sustainability and creativity from this new group. 

• The committee commented that they were looking forward to the new 
vendor and especially the new pricing. 

• Joe Keefe asked if the $40,000 management fee was included as being 
paid in the financial statement and if the Club was in good condition 
with the money being taken.  Stella responded that the money was 
included as being taken out of the financial statement and that the Club 
is in a good position to make the payments. 

• Joe Keefe commented that his hope would be that in the future when the 
Club goes out to bond for a new clubhouse that the Village Board would 
not take the management fee. 

• Joe Keefe requested that vending machines providing snacks be provided 
by the new vendor throughout the course. 

• Stella said she would mention the snack vending machines to the new 
vendor.  She also stated that a lot of food and beverage business is lost 
due to the disconnection between the pro shop and the restaurant. 

• Joe Keefe requested staff to research the placement of an A.T.M. at the 
golf course. 

• Joe Keefe volunteered to work on bringing in and maintaining bird 
houses at the course.   

• Joe Keefe informed the committee that the Park District is planning on 
growing annual flowers for the Club in the spirit of shared services.  He 
also thought it would be a good idea if the Park starts growing trees for 
placement on the golf course. 

• Joe Keefe brought up the idea of a competition committee to bring in 
more business and a different crowd to the golf course. 

• Jim Hirsch believed that the permanent tee time members should put 
the competition committee together. 

• Several creative competitions were discussed and it was decided that the 
opportunity should be pursued by the committee not the golf course 
staff. 
 

4. ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m. 

 
 



 
    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  December 12, 2012 
 
Subject:  November 2012 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  November’s temperatures were above average throughout the 
month helping us to exceed our budgeted numbers significantly.  The best weather 
days of the month were on weekend days and Thanksgiving producing huge round 
counts for this time of the year.  Total revenues were $41,719 versus the budget of 
$1,890.  
   
 2012 Actual 2011 Actual 

Rounds 1,101 1,022 
Average Rate $27.81 $25.01 
FYTD Rounds 33,126 30,653 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $27,306 vs. a budget of $1,740.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $1,297 vs. a budget of $150.  
 
Driving Range: Driving range sales were $1,377 vs. a budget of $0.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rentals revenue was $6,332 vs. a budget of $0; pull cart rental 
revenue was $490 vs. a budget of $0. 
 
Food & Beverage:  The food and beverage operation is closed for the season. 
 
Golf Course:  

• Winterization of the pump station, irrigation systems, and buildings was 
completed. 

• Winter plant protectant was applied to fairways, greens and tees. 
• Leaf mulching and removal continued throughout the month. 
• Removed all supplies (benches, ball washers, tee markers) from golf course.  

These accessories will be painted and repaired over the winter. 
• Completed all perennial bed winterization.  All natural areas were cut down and 

old plant material removed from flower beds. 
• Equipment assessment for winter maintenance and repair has been conducted.  
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2012 Weather:   The high temperature for the month was 69 degrees and the low was 
16 degrees. The average high for the month is 49 degrees and the average low is 33 
degrees.  Total precipitation was .69 inches against an average of 3.06 inches.   
 
 
Marketing Notes: 

• Golf Chicago Premium listing; including a brief course description and logo 
included. 

• Google places ad is running online. 
• Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
• Glencoe Golf Club website updates on the home page. 

 
 
Miscellaneous: 

• The Chili Open/Hard Course Day competition was held with over 60 golfers 
participating. 

• The Club was one of the only facilities open on Thanksgiving Day bringing in 
over 100 golfers to play. 

• Hel’s Kitchen Catering signed a two year agreement as the new food and 
beverage provider for the Club.  The agreement starts in April of next year and 
we can look forward to a new pricing structure as well as creative dining events 
throughout the season. 

• An indoor teaching studio was set up in the clubhouse to offer video lessons 
over the winter. The indoor lessons will keep our existing students on site and 
involved throughout the winter months. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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